Minutes of a Regular Meeting of the Board of Trustees
Aspermont Independent School District
May 18, 2020

At a regular meeting of the Aspermont Independent School District Board of
Trustees held on May 18, 2020, members Ray Bradley, Mark Leonard, Jennifer
Hodges, Lorenzo Calamaco, Brandon Criswell, Jared Bell and Bay Hecht were
present along with Superintendent Zach Morris. Also present was Tricia Hurt, Jeff
Hurt, Ronnie Garcia and Allison Martin.

Board Vice-President Mark Leonard called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m.

Superintendent Morris led the invocation and Board Vice-President Leonard led
the pledges.

No one addressed the Board in open forum.

Allison Martin administered the oath of office to newly appointed board member
Jennifer Hodges.

The board next considered the consent agenda that consisted of minutes from the
meetings on April 20, 2020 and May 4, 2020 as well as bills. Brandon Criswell
made a motion to approve the consent agenda. The motion was seconded by Ray
Bradley and the vote passed unanimously.

Next the board considered making updates to the 2020-2021 School Lunch Prices.
Brandon Criswell made a motion to approve the state recommendation to raise
lunch prices by 10 cents to $3.05. The motion was seconded by Jared Bell and
carried 7-0.

Superintendent Morris then presented the board with a preliminary budget for the
2020-2021 Special Education Program for review. No Action was taken on this

item.

Bay Hecht made a motion to approve the 2020-2021 salary scales; the motion was
seconded by Lorenzo Calamaco and passed unanimously.



In the administrator’s report Superintendent Morris discussed STAAR testing,
turning in school materials, the budget report, investment report, facilities report,
board training and graduation plans.

The board entered into executive session at 7:02 p.m.
The board reconvened at 7:25 p.m.

Jared Bell made a motion to accept Superintendent Morris’s recommendation to
hire Ronnie Garcia as secondary principal for the 2020-2021 and 2021-2022 school
years. This motion was seconded by Bay Hecht and carried 7-0.

Brandon Criswell made a motion seconded by Ray Bradley to adjourn. All voted
for.

The meeting adjourned at 7:26 p.m.
The next regular meeting will be held on June 15, 2020.

For the Board of Trustees:

President




